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Beverley Harden
National AHP Lead
Health Education England 

By email: beverley.harden@hee.nhs.uk
26 February 2021 

Dear Beverley,
HEE Workforce Data Task Force 
I am writing to you about membership of this taskforce, whose terms of reference have been shared with a number of professional bodies. The AHPF welcomes the creation of this taskforce, on such an important issue, but we are concerned about the proposed AHP representation on it. There appear to be a substantial number of representatives from HEE, as well as two student representatives (which are also to be welcomed), but only one AHP representative. While we appreciate that the intention is to work closely and individually with the professional bodies to look at the nuances of workforce issues for each profession, this seems like a significant imbalance, given this is an AHP taskforce. We are concerned that there is a risk that the conversation in meetings will be unbalanced and miss key issues, which will not necessarily be compensated by individual professional body meetings with HEE.
 
I know you have requested AHP representation from the Health and Care Education Leads Group (HCPEL), who have brought this to the AHPF’s attention. I wonder if it might be more appropriate to consider an alternative model for engaging the professional bodies? We know that addressing workforce challenges encompass a wider range of issues than those pertaining to pre- or post-registration education, so representation drawn from HCPEL might not be the optimal approach. An alternative might be to create an expert reference group to help inform the work of AHP workforce Task Force, on which there is the opportunity for representation from all of the relevant professional bodies. Two representatives from that expert reference group might then sit on the taskforce. This would ensure co-ordination across twelve professions at an appropriate level of seniority and support continuity and communications. 
I hope this is helpful

Yours sincerely 
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Steve Jamieson

AHPF Chair 
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